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MEMORANDUM OF RECORD CONCERNING SECTION 106 NOTIFICATION 

COMMENTS 
 
On April 9, 2014, on behalf of Donna Mahon, Director of the NJ Department of Environmental 

Protection’s Sandy Recovery Environmental and Historic Preservation Review Program, I notified the below 
identified homeowners in Toms River by e-mail or letter, and the Mayor of Berkeley Township through email that 
the their properties which are eligible for HUD funding under the Reconstruction, Rehabilitation, Elevation and 
Mitigation and/or Landlord Rental Repair Program properties are potentially eligible as historic properties or there is 
a Known Adverse Effect as concurred by the Deputy State Historic Preservation Office. 
 

RREM/LRRP Application Number Street Address  
NEP0226 Nolan Avenue 

  

   
This notification was to satisfy the 15-day comment period requirement of the Programmatic Agreement 

among FEMA, New Jersey State Historic Preservation Office, the New Jersey Office of Emergency Management, 
and the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, the absentee Shawnee Tribe of Indians of Oklahoma, the 
Delaware Nation, the Delaware Tribe of Indians, the Shawnee Tribe of Indians of Oklahoma, and the Stockbridge 
Munsee Band of Mohicans. Specifically, the municipalities and other interested parties, the homeowners, were 
provided the opportunity to comment on the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s proposal and 
concurrence by the Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer to treat the properties identified on the above-
referenced spreadsheet as eligible as historic; assume an adverse effect and proceed to mitigation.   

 
That comment period closed on April 24, 2014. I have received no opposing comments from the 

homeowners or the Mayor concerning the proposed treatment regarding the proposed Treatment Standard that I 
proposed to the Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer on March 21, 2014 and whose concurrence with that 
proposed treatment was accepted on March 27, 2014. 

 
 

Signature  
 
Title __Senior Architectural Historian____ 

 
Company _The Louis Berger Group, Inc.     
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